
Minutes of the Meeting of the Marion Township Planning Commission 
June 7, 2016 

 
Present:  Matthew Wensel, Christie Pace, John Dillon and Louise Biancuzzo 
 
Guests: None 
 
Public comment: None 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:39 by Wensel with the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 
 
Dillon made a motion to approve the minutes of the Marion Township Planning Commission meeting of 
May 3, 2016. Pace seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of the motion.   
 
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business:     
 
Dillon will contact Archie Gettig to check and verify date of Marion Township Planning Commission 
meeting date for July, 2016.  Date listed on website is listed as 7/5/16, however sign listed on door is 
dated 7/7/16. 
 
Biancuzzo will not be able to attend the July meeting if date is 7/5/16 as she will be out of town. 
 
Wensel spoke about the NVJPC meeting of May 18, 2016 that he and Dillon attended.  Future land use - 
everyone is done with the update to the county.  Next step will be combining five municipalities on one 
map and have a future land use map as a whole with all five municipalities.  There was also discussion 
at the NVJPC meeting regarding public services, i.e. ambulance, fire, etc.  The discussion involves 
requiring insurance companies to pay emergency services.  The local municipality can pass an ordinance 
to make or require insurance companies to pay the fire company.   The other issue mentioned is 
identifying where fire hydrants and dry fire hydrants are. 
 

Christie Pace will resend to the Supervisors the Non-Commercial Keeping of Livestock/Beekeeping 
of lots 10 acres or less - draft ordinance for discussion at the Tuesday Supervisors meeting. 

 
Wensel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Louise Biancuzzo, Secretary 
Marion Township Planning Commission 
 
 
                                                                                                                                  
Matthew Wensel, Chairman     Christie Pace, Vice Chairman 
 
 
                                                                      
Rick Dillon 


